BROOMWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher:

Louise Owen B. Ed. M.A. Ed. NPQH

Tel No: (0161) 912 5609 Fax No: (0161) 980 7133

E-mail: broomwood.admin@trafford.gov.uk

Mainwood Road Timperley Cheshire WA15 7JU

Website: www. broomwoodprimary.co.uk

Together we believe. Together we achieve

Dear Parents and Carers

I am pleased to inform you that the Year Five and Six children are going to be visiting the Imperial War Museum as part of this term's topic: Is it right to fight? The Imperial War Museum explores the conflicts that Britain and the Commonwealth have been involved in since the First World War to the current day through a timeline of objects. During the day, the children will engage in a workshop led by the knowledgeable museum staff. This interactive experience investigates remembrance and personal stories from the First World War to today. Furthermore, we will be exploring the activity trails which are available in the museum, in order to teach the children more about daily life during the war.

When is the Trip taking Place?

Both Mr Martin's and Miss Collins' classes will be visiting the museum on Friday 24th March. Both Mrs Cannon's and Miss Alleyne's will be visiting the museum on Monday 27th March. Miss Bolchover's class will be visiting the museum on Wednesday 29th March.

How to Prepare for the Trip

Please ensure that your child is wearing their full uniform. Since we will be leaving school as close to 9am as possible, please ensure your child arrives promptly for 8.45am on the day of the trip. We are planning on exploring a little of the local area around the museum and Media City, therefore wearing sensible shoes and a coat is essential. We will be arriving back to school in time for our normal 3.15pm finish time.

<u>Lunch Arrangements</u>

Children who usually have a packed lunch from home: bring a packed lunch into school as normal Children who usually have a school meal: school will provide these children with a packed lunch of a topic that they are thoroughly enjoying! Please contact your class teacher if you have any issues or queries.

Payment

The cost of the trip is £11 Please make payment via ParentPay by Thursday 23rd March.















We look forward to enhancing the children's knowledge on a topic that they are thoroughly enjoying learning about! If you have any queries or would like to know any further information, please let your child's class teacher know.

Thank you for your continued support

The Year Five and Six Team







